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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours,  
 
Following the recent completion of a new car park at Caringbah North Public School, a 
Vegetation Management Zone – a dedicated area of native plants and trees established to 
protect and manage vegetation – has been established at the north-west corner of the school 
site. This is required by the car park development application (DA) set by Sutherland Shire 
Council.  
  
The Vegetation Management Zone requires a perimeter fence with signage and 550 plantings 
which will be monitored for a 5-year period. The perimeter fence around the Vegetation 
Management Zone will permanently restrict gate access to the residential properties 
adjoining the school site at 22 to 26 Booyong Avenue and 118 to 124 Willarong Road, 
Caringbah. This fencing is in line with the requirements of the DA. 
 
Timing of works 
Works are proposed to take place from 1 August to 31 August 2024 and will be undertaken on 
weekdays between 7am and 5pm. All work will comply with Sutherland Shire Council and 
Environmental Protection Authority (EPA) work and noise regulations and as stipulated in the 
DA.  
  
Access arrangements 
All vehicle movements will be supervised by contractors ensuring the safety of students, 
staff, and the public. Vehicle movements will not be permitted during recess or lunch, and site 
access will be via Cawarra Road northern vehicle gate. Pedestrian entry and exit to the school 
grounds will always remain available. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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